  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 21st January 2020.
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Myers, Hart, Burkhill, Ellin, Hirst and Clark.
Public present: 
B.Phillipson.
1964                 Declarations of interest


             Cllr Myers declared an interest in the cemetery inspection item on the agenda.
1965                 Apologies for absence

                          Cllrs Buttery.
1966
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th November 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1967

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field- after lengthy talks on this subject for nearly a year and with the termination notice for the field division fast approaching its expiry date it was resolved that the clerk writes to ERYC Rob Mansell stating that SPC do not agree to the loss of the full community field, the proposed field partition and the proposed high security fencing installation. It is to be recorded that SPC strongly oppose and object to this ERYC proposal and will not agree to any proposals received that create the loss of the field for full village use. The offer of a gazebo is to also be declined but the parish council do request that their multipurpose goal posts are re sited next to the existing play equipment. Financial compensation will also be requested from ERYC to provide the community with additional recreational equipment to compensate them for the loss of a huge part of the community field.
Play area- Cllrs Blackburn and Hirst performed the weekly inspections for the last two months and found only a small amount of litter on the field. The book has now been handed to Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month. 
Community speed watch-the clerk has spoken with CSW team leader Neil Auchterlounie who has informed her that when weather permits, and nights become lighter he will start the CSW patrols. There are now 6 trained volunteers and in addition Cllr Hirst has offered to be trained up also.
Clough landscaped area-the clerk has now contacted the Community Payback Team to come and prune the overgrown area after receiving EA approval to work on the site. A report reference number has been received but no work has begun as yet.
Cemetery maintenance-the cemetery has had its safety inspection and approximately 30 headstones/memorials have been identified as in need of attention. It was resolved that the clerk orders notices, hazard tape and warning stickers to be placed in the cemetery and on the affected monuments. The relevant affected families will be contacted to make them aware of the situation. The cemetery trees were also noted as requiring pruning works and Cllrs Hirst and Burkhill have agreed to do this.
Emergency plan-the clerk has arranged a site visit around Goole fire station for 22nd January 2020 at 7pm. This visit will involve a tour around the station and a talk about how the fire service are involved in the village emergency plan.
Festive lights-Cllr Hirst has requested that the parish council arrange a date to take down the festive lights. A date of 30th January was agreed to and all those who can attend will do so. The lights will now be stored in the village hall.
Kings Causeway dykes/ditches-Cllr Burkhill alerted the council to the overgrown state of and debris filled roadside dykes along Kings Causeway and the A161 road. The clerk has reported this to ERYC who state these dykes are riparian owned and as such ant enforcement action should be taken by the IDB. The clerk contacted the IDB who provided a list of scheduled works to be done to the watercourses in the area.
Woodland Trust- the clerk has applied for the wild wood package of free trees ad been notified that the application has been successful, and the trees will be delivered Feb/March.

Gullies-the clerk has reported to ERYC two defective gullies outside Prospect Close and the village hall. ERYC are investigating both and will update with decisions and findings. ERYC have provided dates of the village gully cleansing and road sweeping.
1968
 
Planning applications.
Planning application for N. Auchterlounie at 87 High Street for retrospective erection of summer house ref 19/03753/PLF-SPC resolved to approve this application. 

Planning application for N. Auchterlounie at 87 High Street for retrospective construction of raised patio ref 19/03752/PLF- SPC resolved to approve this application. It was noted that ERYC have now approved this application also.
Planning application for erection of 5 dwellings to land at 80 Kings Causeway for M.Farrar ref 19/0059/REFUSE- SPC noted the ERYC planning inspectorate decision to dismiss the appeal.

1969

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Grass cutting contract-the clerk notified the parish council that the 3-year grass cutting contract has expired. It was resolved that the clerk will advertise for this contract locally and in The Goole Times and ensure all applications are received prior to the next meeting date.
Riverdale Road-the parish council were informed of another unsigned letter sent to the clerk claiming to be from the residents of Riverdale Road. The letter reports of the unkempt condition of this unadopted road and suggests parish council intervention. The clerk has already established with H.M.Land Registry the exact area of land owned by the parish council and has the deeds to confirm this. The clerk confirms that the parish council do not own any part of this unadopted road nor have any covenant in place to maintain nor repair any part of this road. It was resolved that the clerk will place a notice on the SPC website for residents to read stating the facts ad findings. It is impossible to reply to an unsigned, unaddressed anonymous letter.

Chapel of rest-Cllr Burkhill has asked if the wooden pews stored in the chapel of rest could be sold as they are surplus to requirement and deteriorating in the building. It was resolved that the councillors will view the pews when next in the cemetery placing the danger notices on the headstones. The proposal to also move the roll of honour was met with approval and a suggested place for it to go was on the village hall internal wall. It was resolved that Cllrs Ellin and Hart will seek approval for this from the village hall committee.
Village hall rent-Cllr Ellin reminded the parish council of a past agreement to pay the village hall a peppercorn rent for the use of their land for the new bus shelter. It was proposed and agreed to that the parish council will pay an annual rent of £1/year upon receipt of an invoice.
Water pumps- Cllr Burkhill expressed a need for more water pumps in the village as she feels the two already purchased are not enough for the village requirements especially due to the fact more flooding was noted in November/December 2019. It was resolved that the clerk will apply for grant funding from the Twin Rivers wind farm fund to purchase 3 more pumps for village use.
1970

Ward councillor’s report

Nothing to report as both Ward Councillors absent from the meeting
1971         
Financial matters 
The 2020/2021 precept was discussed and approved to be set at £14000. The request forms were signed by the clerk and chairman and will be sent to ERYC for approval.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101964 S. Belton (January wages + tax/N. I)
Cq no 101962 Vision ICT £150.00 
Cq no 101963 YWA £9.21 
Cq no 101965 HMRC £31.69

Cq no 101966 SLCC £140.00


Cq no 101967 ALCC £40.00


Cq no 101968 L.Amor £30.00
1972

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 18th February 2020 at 7.00pm.
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